

Rt Hon Lord Hunt of Kings Heath OBE

Minister of State Deputy Leader House of Lords 3 Whitehall Place London SW1A 2AW

E: ps.phil.hunt@decc.gsi.gov.uk T: 0300 060 4000 www.decc.gov.uk

Our ref: MC178932/ACT

Gavin King Smith Micro Hydro Association High Appin Tynron Thornhill Dumfries and Galloway DG3 4LF

12 April 2010

Feed-In Tariffs

Dear Gavin,

Thank you for your email dated 28 March to David Kidney about Feed-In Tariffs (FITs). I am replying as the Duty Minister and the Minister responsible for this policy area.

You were concerned about flaws in the FITs and Renewables Obligation (RO) arrangements. As you may be aware the Order launching the scheme was signed by the Secretary of State on 30 March so providing the alternative for small scale generators removed from the RO.

The government response to the consultation on feed-in tariffs, published in February, makes it clear that hydroelectricity generators with capacity less than 50kW will require certification under the Microgeneration Certification Scheme.

The Microgeneration Certification Scheme is continuing to look at what would be appropriate certification for small scale hydroelectric schemes, which when concluded will provide a basis for receiving a Feed-In Tariff, as may be inferred from the provision of a tariff scale for the technology.

RT HON LORD HUNT OF KINGS HEATH OBE